
Lilys Crossing

Lily's Crossing is a poignant novel written by Patricia Reilly Giff, aimed
primarily at middle-grade readers. Set against the backdrop of World War II,
it tells the story of a young girl named Lily who navigates the complexities
of friendship, loss, and the harsh realities of war. Through vivid
storytelling and relatable characters, Giff captures the essence of childhood
during a tumultuous time in history. This article delves into the themes,
characters, historical context, and impact of "Lily's Crossing," shedding
light on why it remains a significant piece of literature for young readers
today.



Overview of the Story

"Lily's Crossing" is set in 1944, during World War II, in a small town in New
York. The protagonist, Lily Mollahan, spends her summers at her grandmother's
house on Rockaway Beach. The narrative begins as Lily's world is turned
upside down when her father goes off to war, leaving her feeling abandoned
and vulnerable. The story unfolds through her experiences over the summer,
focusing on her friendship with a boy named Albert.

Plot Summary

The plot of "Lily's Crossing" can be summarized in the following key points:

1. Lily's Summer at the Beach: Lily looks forward to her summer vacations at
the beach, but this year feels different due to her father's absence.

2. Meeting Albert: Lily meets Albert, a boy who has recently moved to the
area. He is a Jewish refugee from France, escaping the horrors of war. Their
friendship develops as they share their stories and experiences.

3. The Secret: Throughout the summer, Lily grapples with her own secrets and
feelings of loneliness. She struggles with the pressure of maintaining a
brave facade while dealing with the uncertainties of the war.

4. Tragedy and Growth: The story takes a poignant turn when tragedy strikes,
leading Lily to confront her emotions and the reality of the world around
her. This pivotal moment is crucial for her character development.

5. Resolution: By the end of the story, Lily learns valuable lessons about
friendship, sacrifice, and resilience in the face of adversity. She emerges
with a deeper understanding of herself and the world.

Key Themes

"Lily's Crossing" is rich in themes that resonate with both children and
adults. Here are some of the prominent themes explored in the novel:

Friendship

The friendship between Lily and Albert is central to the narrative. Their
bond is forged through shared experiences and mutual understanding. The novel
highlights the importance of companionship, especially during challenging
times, and how friends can help each other navigate their fears and
insecurities.



Loss and Grief

The theme of loss is woven throughout the story. Lily experiences the absence
of her father and the fear of losing her loved ones to the war. Albert's
backstory as a Jewish refugee adds another layer of grief, as he has already
lost much to the conflict. Giff sensitively portrays how children cope with
loss and the process of healing.

Identity and Belonging

As children, both Lily and Albert grapple with their identities. Lily
struggles with her place in a world that is rapidly changing due to the war,
while Albert must navigate the complexities of being a refugee. The novel
examines how identity is shaped by personal experiences and the quest for
belonging.

Resilience and Hope

Despite the hardships they face, Lily and Albert demonstrate resilience. The
story conveys a message of hope, illustrating how love and friendship can
provide strength in difficult times. Their journey reflects the human
spirit's ability to endure and find joy, even amidst turmoil.

Character Analysis

The characters in "Lily's Crossing" are well-developed and relatable, each
contributing to the overall narrative in meaningful ways.

Lily Mollahan

Lily is a complex character who embodies the innocence of childhood while
grappling with significant emotional challenges. Her journey is marked by
growth as she learns to confront her fears and embrace her feelings.
Throughout the story, readers witness her transformation from a self-absorbed
girl to a more empathetic and understanding individual.

Albert

Albert serves as a counterpoint to Lily. His experiences as a refugee provide
a stark contrast to Lily's relatively sheltered life. Albert's courage and



resilience inspire Lily, and their friendship helps both characters confront
their individual struggles. He represents the broader impact of the war on
innocent lives, making his character essential to the narrative.

Supporting Characters

The supporting characters, including Lily's grandmother and her friends, play
crucial roles in shaping Lily's experiences. They provide additional
perspectives on the war and its impact on families, enriching the story's
emotional depth.

Historical Context

Understanding the historical context of "Lily's Crossing" enhances the
reader's appreciation of the narrative. Set during World War II, the book
captures the anxieties and realities of the time. Here are some key
historical elements featured in the novel:

1. World War II Impact: The story reflects the global conflict's impact on
American families, showcasing how children coped with the absence of their
loved ones.

2. Jewish Refugees: Albert's character highlights the plight of Jewish
refugees fleeing persecution. His backstory provides insight into the
experiences of those affected by the Holocaust and the struggles faced by
many during this period.

3. Home Front Dynamics: The novel portrays life on the home front, including
rationing, propaganda, and the emotional toll the war takes on families. It
serves as a reminder of the sacrifices made by those who remained behind.

Impact and Reception

"Lily's Crossing" has received critical acclaim since its publication. It has
been recognized for its poignant storytelling and its ability to address
complex themes in a way that is accessible to young readers. Here are some
aspects of its impact:

1. Educational Value: The novel is often included in school curricula,
providing an opportunity for discussions about history, friendship, and
resilience.

2. Awards and Recognition: "Lily's Crossing" has received several awards,
including the Newbery Honor, acknowledging its contribution to children's
literature.



3. Cultural Relevance: The themes explored in the novel remain relevant
today, as children continue to face challenges in an ever-changing world. The
story encourages empathy and understanding, making it a timeless read.

Conclusion

In conclusion, "Lily's Crossing" by Patricia Reilly Giff is a compelling
novel that masterfully weaves together the themes of friendship, loss, and
resilience against the backdrop of World War II. Through the journey of Lily
and Albert, readers are invited to reflect on their own experiences and the
importance of understanding and supporting one another. The book's historical
context, character depth, and emotional resonance make it a significant work
in children's literature. As readers turn the pages, they not only engage
with a captivating story but also gain insights into the complexities of life
during one of history's most challenging times.

Frequently Asked Questions

What is the main theme of 'Lily's Crossing'?
The main theme of 'Lily's Crossing' revolves around friendship, loss, and the
impact of war on young lives, as it explores the bond between two children
during World War II.

Who is the author of 'Lily's Crossing'?
'Lily's Crossing' is written by Patricia Reilly Giff, an acclaimed author
known for her contributions to children's literature.

What challenges does Lily face in the story?
Lily faces several challenges, including coping with the absence of her
father, navigating her friendship with her new friend, and dealing with the
emotional turmoil of the war.

How does the setting influence the story of 'Lily's
Crossing'?
The setting, which takes place in a small town in New York during World War
II, plays a crucial role in shaping the characters' experiences and the
themes of separation, resilience, and hope.

What age group is 'Lily's Crossing' appropriate for?
'Lily's Crossing' is generally recommended for children aged 8 to 12, making
it suitable for middle-grade readers.



Are there any significant symbols in 'Lily's
Crossing'?
Yes, significant symbols include the bridge that represents connection and
separation, and the letters exchanged between Lily and her friend, which
symbolize communication and emotional support during difficult times.
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